
 

                                          

 

           

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

BISHOP OF BELLEVILLE: 

Most Rev. Michael McGovern 
 

PASTOR: 

Father Steven Beatty 

 Email:  frsteven.beatty@gmail.com 

Cell Phone: (618) 697-2632 
 

PASTORAL ASSOCIATE & DRE: 

Deacon Glenn Netemeyer 

Email: deaconglenn36@gmail.com  

Cell Phone: 618-772-9343 

Office at St. Damian 
 

PERMANENT DEACON: 

Deacon Kevin Templin 

Email: deaconkevin18@gmail.com 

Cell Phone: 314-660-3976 
 

SECRETARY/BOOKKEEPER: 

Angie Toennies 

Cell Phone: (618) 322-6096 

Hours: Mon-Thursday 8:00-4:00 

Office Location Varies-Call or Text 

  Email: stdamian1861@gmail.com 

  Email: st.bernard@charter.net 
 

CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTER: 

Michelle “Shelly” Schuetz 

Email: maschuetz@hotmail.com 
Cell Phone: 618-401-6007 

 

St. Damian Parish 
Founded 1861 

One West Main Street 
Damiansville, Illinois 62215 

Phone: (618) 248-5134 

St. Bernard Parish 
Founded 1908 

202 N. Broadway—Box 10 
Albers, Illinois 62215 
Phone: (618) 248-5112 

 
MASS SCHEDULE: 

 

MONDAY, JUNE 6
th

   

NO MASS/NO PRAYER SERVICE 
 

TUESDAY, JUNE 7
th 

     
 
     

NO MASS/NO PRAYER SERVICE 
 

WEDNESDAY, JUNE 8
th

    

8:00 AM Mass @ St. Damian 

Deacon Charlie Litteken 

 

THURSDAY, JUNE 9
th

          

8:00 AM Mass @ St. Bernard 

For All Parishioners 

 

FRIDAY, JUNE 10
th

                                                     

NO MASS/SERVICE 

     

SATURDAY, JUNE 11
th

   

Mass in Church 

4:00 PM @ St. Bernard 

Antoinette Engelmann 

Andrew & Marie Lager 

Clara Kohrmann 

 

SUNDAY, JUNE 12
th

                     
 

Mass in Church  

9:30 AM @ St. Damian 

Frances & Alvina Luitjohan 

 

Hispanic Mass in Church& Live Streamed  

11:00 AM @ St. Damian 
 

   
 

 

     

 

WEBSITE: 

www.stbernardandstdamian.org 

PENTECOST SUNDAY 
JUNE 5th, 2022  

“Like & Share us on Facebook”  
St. Bernard and St. Damian 

Catholic Churches 
 

mailto:frsteven.beatty@gmail.com
mailto:deaconglenn36@gmail.com
mailto:deaconkevin18@gmail.com
javascript:parent.wgMail.openComposeWindow('maschuetz@hotmail.com')


 

 
 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A PILGRIMAGE OF PEACE TO THE 

HOLYLAND, November 28 to December 9, 2022.  

Chaplain: Rev. Steven Beatty, Vicar General, 

Diocese of Belleville. Pilgrimage Director: Cheryl 

Sommer, Catholic Relief Services Diocesan 

Animator Worship Director:  Sue Huett Asbeck. 

Hosted by Catholic Relief Services in the Diocese 

of Belleville and The Messenger.  For pricing and 

further details email crsdiobelle@gmail.com or 

contact Cheryl Sommer, CRS Diocesan Animator at 

618-624-2838. 

 

HAPPENINGS/MEETINGS: 
Sunday, June 5

th
    

 Mass in Church  

   9:30 am @ St. Damian 

 Hispanic Mass  

  11:00 am @ St. Damian Church 

     Youth Ministry Meeting 

  12:30 @ St. Bernard Parish Center 

Monday, June 6
th

  
 

        NO MASS/NO SERVICE 

Tuesday, June 7
th

        

       NO MASS/NO SERVICE 

6:00 – St. Bernard Finance Council Meeting 

in Rectory 

7:00-8:00 pm @ St. Bernard 

 Eucharistic Adoration 

Wednesday, June 8
th

    

8:00 am @ St. Damian 

 Mass at St. Damian 

7:00 St. Damian Picnic Chair Meeting-Gym 

Thursday, June 9
th

             

      8:00 am @ St. Bernard 
 Mass at St. Bernard 

 Friday, June 10
th

                  

      NO MASS/NO SERVICE 

Saturday, June 11
th

         

 Mass in Church  

  4:00 pm @ St. Bernard 

Sunday, June 12
th

     

 Mass in Church  

   9:30 am @ St. Damian 

 Hispanic Mass  

  11:00 am @ St. Damian Church 

************************************** 

FAITH FORMATION REGISTRATION: 
Registration forms have been emailed.  If you did not 

receive the information, please contact the parish office.    

 Students already in the Faith Formation 

program: parents/guardians & students are asked to 

read the policy handbook and sign the Commitment 

Form.  Parents/guardians and students must sign the 

form.  Signing the commitment form will ensure 

that your child/children is/are enrolled in Faith 

Formation for 2022-23 (one form per family). 

 New families, or students please fill out the New 

Student Registration Form, (one form per student).   

 Send payment along with the registration form.  If 

you have more than one child in the program, you 

may send one check. 

 Return the commitment/registration form and 

payment to the parish office as soon as possible.  

 Questions: Contact Deacon Glenn by phone at 772-

9343 or email deaconglenn36@gmail.com. 
 

FAITH FORMATION TEACHERS NEEDED: 
St. Bernard Faith Formation Program is in need of 

teachers for the 2022-2023 school year.  If you are 

interested in helping, please contact Deacon Glenn at 

618-772-9343 or email deaconglenn36@gmail.com. 

 

 
 

 

Lord, send out your spirit, and 
renew the face of the earth 

LITURGY OF THE WORD: 

Acts 2:1-11; 1 Corinthians 12:3b-7, 12-13; John 14: 15-16, 23b-26 

It could be said that the climax of all the readings we will hear today comes in the very first paragraph of the 

first reading.  A strong driving wind…tongues of fire…speaking in tongues.  The Holy Spirit made quite the 

entrance!  But the special effects are only the beginning.  With the Holy Spirit, the apostles could be 

understood by every foreigner, no matter their native language.  With the Holy Spirit, we have the 

fulfillment of Jesus’ parting promise to his disciples, God’s abiding gift to us.  Let us be aware of the Holy 

Spirit within us as we listen to God’s word.  

YOUTH MINISTRY MEETING will be Sunday, 

June 5 at 12:30 pm at St. Bernard's Parish 

Center.  Attendance prizes will be drawn.  Please 

bring your softball forms and permission slips for 

Holiday World.  Extra softball forms and Holiday 

World permission slips are in the back of both 

parishes (St. Bernard's - on the bulletin board by the 

Library; St. Damian's - on one of the tables in the 

back).   

We are looking for a coach AND an umpire for 

softball.  Anyone interested contact Shelly Schuetz. 

 

THANK YOU TO OUR CATECHISTS for your 

commitment to the Faith Formation program.  It is 

not always easy being available on a daily basis so 

THANK YOU for your extra efforts so that the 

students can continue their faith formation program. 

 

mailto:crsdiobelle@gmail.com
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MINISTRY SCHEDULE – June 11
th

              

Servers: Corrine Warnecke, Brynley Albers, 

Westin Schwierjohn 

Lectors: Ken Nussbaumer 

Cantor:  Jenny Mondt 

Greeters:  Kent & Kati Schwierjohn 

Eucharistic Minister:  Steve Schomaker 

Coll. Counters: Tina Wuebbels, Tim Schroeder 

Thank you for being ministers of your parish! 

The 2022 Catholic Service and Ministry 

Appeal.   Go and do likewise… -Luke 10:37 

On Memorial Day, let us take a moment to honor 

those who gave their lives for our country.  Our 

warmest wishes on Memorial Day, 2022, and 

deepest gratitude for the ultimate sacrifice of our 

fallen heroes.-Bishop Michael McGovern 

and Agencies and Ministries Supported by The 

Catholic Service and Ministry Appeal  

  Pledged  Goal 

St. Bernard $5,154.00  $10,014.00 

St. Damian $6,718.50  $ 9,346.00 

 

CHURCH SUPPORT: May 28
th

          

Loose: $27.00+ Envelopes: $800.00 

+ Mass in Spanish: $273.00 $1,100.00 

Budget for week: $2,923.00 

Fiscal year-to-date collected: $137,725.48 

Fiscal year-to-date budget:                      $131,535.00 

Over (under) year-to-date budget: $6,190.48  

Fiscal year (7/21-6/22) budget:              $ 152,000.00 

(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not include 

the $34,200.00 transferred from: Savings, Building 

Fund, & Picnic Checking Accounts, which is needed 

in order to balance the budget.) 

Thank you for your faithful and generous support! 

 
MINISTRY SCHEDULE FOR JUNE 12th                  

Servers: Ethan & Simon Toennies, Brant Horstmann 
Lector: Joe Cleeton 

Organist:  Chris Brandmeyer 

Cantor:  Kristy Richter 

Ushers:  Dave Albers, Kevin Toennies 

Eucharistic Minister:  Ruth Jansen 

Coll. Counters:  Sandy Kramer, Tina Tonnies 

Thank you for being ministers of your parish! 
  

 

  
PICNIC INFORMATION:  July 9, 2022 
-There will be a Picnic Chair of Stands Meeting 

on Wednesday, June 8, at 7:00 PM in the Gym. It 

would be great if the head of each stand could 

attend this meeting. 

 

ST. DAMIAN ALTAR SODALITY  
The quilt committee will be collecting quilts/cash 

donations for the picnic after church on June 12
th

 

at the rectory. 

 

 

ST. BERNARD PARISH CONCERNS: 

CHURCH SUPPORT: May 29
th

        

Loose: $59.00 + Envelopes: $1,375.00 $1,434.00 

Budget for week:   $3,095.00 

Fiscal year-to-date collected: $158,216.45 

Fiscal year-to-date budget: $142,370.00 

Over (under) year-to-date budget:  $15,846.45 

Fiscal year (7/21-6/22) budget:             $160,950.00 

(Reminder: The fiscal year budget does not 

include the $47,000.00 transferred from: Men’s 

Club, Ladies Sodality, & Fund Raiser Checking 

Accounts, which is needed in order to balance the 

budget.) Thank you for your faithful and generous 

support! 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

ST. DAMIAN PARISH CONCERNS: 

The DDC will be hosting some of the 

Damiansville/Albers Youth League Pre-

K/Kindergarten T-ball games at the park on 

Thursday nights this summer and we're looking 

for volunteers to help run the concession stand. 

Concessions will be fairly simple with drinks, 

candy, chips, and popcorn, so we'll just need 2 

people to support each week to cover the two 

games.  Games will be held at 6 and 7pm on 

June 2, 9, 16, 23, and July 7, 14, and 21.   

Please reply or text Tara at 618-920-8556 if 

you're interested in helping out. 

 

FAITH FORMATION TEACHERS NEEDED: 
St. Bernard Faith Formation Program is in need of 

teachers for Grades 1 & 4 for the 2022-2023 school 

year.  If you are interested in helping, please contact 

Deacon Glenn at 618-772-9343 or email 

deaconglenn36@gmail.com. 

 

A BIG THANK YOU TO JOSH WIETER for 

his years of teaching St. Bernard PSR.  We 

appreciate all your commitment to the program.  

THANK YOU! 

mailto:deaconglenn36@gmail.com


 

A Pro-Life Prayer Service will be held at Grotto of Our Lady of Lourdes, just northeast of St. Boniface 

church in Germantown from 7:00-8:00PM June 8th.  Please bring a lawn chair. In case of rain, the service 

will be moved into the church. We welcome you to join us, praying our state and nation will get back on a 

moral and virtuous path and our culture will change to appreciate and cherish our Lord's precious gift of life. 
 

FATHER'S DAY BREAKFAST at ALBERS LEGION, Sunday, June 19th, 8:00am to 11:30am 

Sausage, Ham, Pancakes, Eggs, Fried Potatoes and Biscuits & gravy.  Adults $10.00, Kids 5-12 $5.00, Under 

5 Free.  Dine In or Carry out. 
 

All are invited, June 21-23, 2022 to attend or watch livestream on YouTube the 100-year celebration and 

devotion to Our Mother of Perpetual Help at St. Alphonsus “Rock” Catholic Church in St. Louis, MO.  The 

Mass on Sunday, June 26 will have guest Presider and Preacher, Bishop Bruce Lewandowski, C.S.R., 

Auxiliary Bishop of Baltimore. 

MUSIC IN THE PARK begins on Thursday, June 2, and run through August 11 at Albers Lehrter Park from 

7:00 – 9:00.  Bobby & the Buzzards will kick off the summer on June 2.  Bring your lawn chairs and come 

join us for live entertainment. 
 

ST. AUGUSTINE RUMMAGE SALE:  St. Augustine Parish Center 300 S. Main St., Breese, IL 62230 

Thursday, June 16, 4 pm to 8 pm Friday, June 17, noon to 8 pm 1/2 price all day Saturday, June 18, 9 am to 12 

pm ($3 Brown Bag All Day). 

 

ALBERS BLAST-OFF PARADE & FIREWORKS!  Sunday, July 03, 2022.  Parade @ 6:30p.m. and 

Fireworks @ 9p.m.  www.facebook.com/villageofalbers or www.albersil.org for updated information. 
 

ST. DAMIAN CHURCH PICNIC, July 9, 2022.  SAVE THE DATE.  Picnic will be back to full venue.  

Dine in or Carryout supper which will include Sauerbraten and Homemade noodles, Quilt Bingo, Beer, soda, 

margaritas, raffle, sandwich, and poker stands.  Rides for kids.   
 

Hincke Home for Retired Priest is looking for a part-time person to work 5-10pm to help cooks clean up after 

dinner; make rounds inside the building making sure all outside doors are locked; assist the Priests if needed. Hours 

include every other weekend.  Please call Joline AT 618-234-5722 for more information. 

 

Xavier Society for the Blind Delivering Faith and Inspiration in Braille and Digital Talking Book. We would 

like to make you aware of some of the newest braille and audio additions to our library available free of 

charge to blind and visually impaired people throughout the United States.  Please help us spread the word. 

We are committed to serving many more people in new and innovative ways. For more information, to 

register, and/or to request titles, you can get in touch with us in a number of ways: 

• Visit our website xaviersocietyfortheblind.org 

• Call 800-637-9193 or 212-473-7800 

• E-mail us at info@xaviersocietyfortheblind.org 

• Follow us on Twitter, Instagram, and Facebook @XavierSociety 

 

ORDINATION!  Bishop Michael McGovern has called The Reverend Mr. Thomas Richard Lugge to be 

ordained to the Priesthood of Jesus Christ. The ordination liturgy will take place on Saturday, June 4, 2022, at 

10:30 AM, in the Cathedral of St. Peter. All parishioners are invited and encouraged to attend. 
In the days ahead, please pray for Deacon Lugge, soon to be Father Thomas Lugge, by the Grace of God and 

the Power of the Holy Spirit. 
Please also continue to pray that young men and women from our parishes will hear and answer God’s call to 

vocations to the Priesthood and Religious life. 
 

CATHOLIC YOUTH MINISTRY (HIGH SCHOOL STUDENTS): 

Find the latest information at http://www.stbernardandstdamian.org/catholic-youth-ministry.html 
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